S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on 
Wednesday 18th June 2018 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, 
Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year: Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr John Smallwood continue in his role as Chairman of the Policy Committee, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Mr P Bland and Mr I Jordan 
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  8th November 2017, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Hofmeister, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS: None
5.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None 
6. To discuss the following Regulations / Policies for the new Data Protection Regulations:  Mr Smallwood explained that he would be going through each individual Policy as circulated and would be seeking approval of each and an agreement as to when they should be next reviewed.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the reason it had taken so long for the Policies to     be bought to the Parish Council is due to every single business function, purpose of processing, categories of individuals, categories of recipients and retention schedules had to be looked at.

Mrs Cornwell explained that flow charts had to be produced to show where all the Data goes, and then an administration record had to be produced for all processes as well as associated risk assessments and a Data Protection Impact Assessment.

Mrs Cornwell stated that the Parish Council has three main Agreements:

· Allotment Agreement

· Hire Agreement for the Village Hall

· Grant of Exclusive Right of Burial

She explained that each of these Agreements now includes a footnote to say that:-
The information you provide (personal information such as name, address, email address, phone number) will be processed and stored so that it is possible to contact you and respond to your correspondence, provide information, send invoices and receipts relating to your agreement. Your personal information will not be shared with any third party without your prior consent.

All members were happy.

Mr Smallwood proceeded to go through each document and Mrs Cornwell made note of any amendments.
Information and Data Protection Policy: Mr Smallwood referred members to Page 4 of the document and enquired regarding Personal Data, he read that:

Personal Data shall not be transferred to a country or territory outside the European Economic Areas unless that country or territory ensures an adequate level of protection for the rights and freedoms of data subjects in relation to the processing of personal data.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the Parish Council is currently in the process of changing its internet provider to a provider based in the UK.

She stated that ECS Computers is currently carrying out the necessary arrangements to transfer from Hotmail to Outlook. 
She confirmed that once the transfer is complete, future emails sent to swpc@hotmail.co.uk would automatically bounce to the new Outlook email address.

With one or two minor amendments, members were happy with the document. 
Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Information & Data Protection Policy as amended; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour. (To be reviewed Tri-annually)
Retention & Disposal Policy: Mrs Cornwell went through the document and made note of one minor amendment.
Members were happy with the amended document. 

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the amended Retention & Disposal Policy; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour. (To be reviewed Tri-annually)
List of Documents for Retention or Disposal:  Members looked through the document and were happy with the content. Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the List of Documents for Retention or Disposal; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour. (To be reviewed Tri-annually)
General Privacy Notice:  Mrs Cornwell went through the document and made note of one minor amendment.

Members were happy with the document, Mr Evans proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the amended General Privacy Notice; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour. (To be reviewed Tri-annually)
Privacy Notice for Staff & Councillors: Mrs Cornwell went through the document and made note of one minor amendment.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the amended Privacy Notice for Staff & Councillors; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour. (To be reviewed Tri-annually)
Email Contact Privacy Notice:
Tenants Privacy Notice:
Neighbourhood Plan Privacy Notice:
Hirers Privacy Notice:
Cemetery Privacy Notice:

Mr Smallwood explained that these Policies could be looked at together.

Mrs Cornwell went through the documents and with one or two minor punctuation amendments, all members were happy.

Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Email Contact Privacy Notice, the Tenants Privacy Notice, the Neighbourhood Plan Privacy Notice and the Hirers Privacy Notice,  this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour. (All to be reviewed Tri-annually)
7. To discuss the new Model Standing Orders 2018:  Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated Model Standing Orders 2018, and explained that within the document there were some new sections as well as some changes.

She went through the document, pointing out every amendment and addition, and drawing member’s attention to items in bold type which are mandatory and a legal requirement. 
Members were happy with the document, Mr Reynolds proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the amended Model Standing Orders 2018; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour. (To be reviewed in Five years time unless legislative changes require otherwise)

Members wished to express their sincere thanks to both Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Rachel Curtis for the huge amount of work and time that they have put in to produce the documents.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: To be advised 
Date:                             
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